



PRESIDENT SUE DIXON

2022/2023



Postal address; PO Box 243 Victor Harbor 5211 Email address: encounterbay@rotaryclub.org.au Web address: rotaryencounterbay.org.au

MEETING NUMBER 2156 THURSDAY, 2 February 2023 GROSVENOR HOTEL

President Sue

- Welcomed members and guests to the first formal meeting of the calendar year following the summer break; weekly markets; our international fundraising evening at David Virgin's and celebrating Deidre's receipt of 'Citizen of the Year' on Australia Day
- Thanked members for their efforts over the summer supporting the markets and in particular Mary-anne Woodman and Cherilyn Fleming
- Acknowledged Bob Hall finishing as a member and acceptance of Honorary Membership of the Club and read Bob Hall's letter to the Club.
- Welcomed guest Madeleine Jenkins
- · Acknowledged we will be hearing from Stewart Burns as our speaker
- Acknowledged relevant anniversaries

Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming

Club Matters:

Peter Manuel commended the around 30 Rotarians and friends that supported Deidre Hughes when she received Citizen of the Year on Australia Day. He reminded the Club that many others are worthy of future nominations. He also raised the possibility of conducting a fund-raising event to raise money for Men's Health, engaging local talent.

Mary-anne Woodman also thanked Club members for their support to the markets over January and specific support of Cherilyn Fleming and Stuart Ellis. She updated the Club on market developments including:

- The Goolwa Wharf project
- That our market activities at Jaralde Park should not be significantly impacted

President: Sue Dixon Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming Treasurer: Alan Kluske
Club Service: Jeanette Rich Community Service: Peter Manuel Youth Service: Colin Francis





PRESIDENT SUE DIXON

2022/2023



Postal address; PO Box 243 Victor Harbor 5211 Email address: encounterbay@rotaryclub.org.au Web address: rotaryencounterbay.org.au

- That Mary-anne and Cherilyn attended a recent meeting at Alexandrina Council (AC) to monitor the impact of Wharf Upgrade Project
- That the Club is entering into discussions with AC regarding building a permanent shelter on Jaralde Park
- That the Club has purchased a further defibrillator for permanent placement at Lakala Reserve, Pt Elliot and are awaiting Council approval for placement

Ken Carter advised the Club of upcoming program activities including:

9 Feb Peter Hanlon Stories from a filmmaker

16 Feb Sue Dixon Club Assembly23 Feb Nikki Lovell 'Gather my Crew'

Guest Speaker

Chair David Kemp introduced speaker **Stewart Burns**. Stewart was born in Melbourne into a high achieving family and spent time in both the city and the country. He initially trained as an architect and continues to have a passion for heritage work.

He subsequently joined a broking house in the 1980's and became involved in Commodity, Futures and Derivative trading. When the firm introduced computers, Stewart was directly involved, which led him into a third career of IT, having completed an IT degree. He worked with many large companies at state, national and across the Asia Pacific.

He has two daughters, both overseas, and prioritises serving the community and making the most of his time and talents. Stewart has lived in Victor Harbor for three years and his vision for Victor Harbor (being a new Councillor), is for Council to listen to the community and progress their priorities.

Sergeant Alan conducted an extensive fine evening, catching up on previous weeks.

President: Sue Dixon Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming Treasurer: Alan Kluske
Club Service: Jeanette Rich Community Service: Peter Manuel Youth Service: Colin Francis





PRESIDENT SUE DIXON

2022/2023



Postal address; PO Box 243 Victor Harbor 5211 Email address: encounterbay@rotaryclub.org.au

Web address: rotaryencounterbay.org.au

200 Club: 6 x 200 Club winners:

• 19 Alan Mullins

32 Gayle Linton

• 08 Phil Becket

87 Bob Hall

05 Stuart Ellis

27 Alan Kluske

Attendance: Meeting 2156 Thursday 2 February 2023

19 Members present

06 Apologies 01 on leave

26 which is 73%

Next Meeting: Next Meeting on 09 February the guest speaker will be local film maker Peter Hanlon. A horse tram journey will be on 16 March 2023.

MARKETS: Please contact Cherilyn Fleming for Market Roster duties.

PORT ELLIOT	First	7.00am – 11.00am	Peter Manuel	
4/02/2023			Madeleine Jenkins	
	Second	10.30am – 2.00pm	Jeanette Rich	
			Colin Francis	
GOOLWA	First	6.00am – 11.00am	Colin Francis T	
5/02/2023			Cherilyn Fleming	
	Second	10.30am – 3.00pm	Peter Dixon T	
			Sue Dixon	
			Sue Morisset	

President: Sue Dixon Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming Treasurer: Alan Kluske
Club Service: Jeanette Rich Community Service: Peter Manuel Youth Service: Colin Francis





PRESIDENT SUE DIXON

2022/2023



Postal address; PO Box 243 Victor Harbor 5211 Email address: encounterbay@rotaryclub.org.au

Web address: rotaryencounterbay.org.au

PROGRAM - Rotary Club of Encounter Bay

Partners and guests very welcome

For catering and/or attendance purposes, if you will be an apology or are bringing guests you must advise Fleurieu Crash Repairs 8552-4833 no later than 1600 hrs the day before (Wednesday).

Remember also, when food is available, to advise of any dietary requirements.

Date	Meeting no	Program - Guest Speaker	Chairperson	Topic	Location
Feb 9	2157	Peter Hanlon	Bob Oliver	Stories from a	Grosvenor
				filmmaker	Hotel
Feb 16	2158	Club Assembly	Sue Dixon		Grosvenor
					Hotel
Feb 23	2159	Nikki Lovell	Sue	Gather My	Grosvenor
			Morisset	Crew	Hotel

President: Sue Dixon Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming Treasurer: Alan Kluske
Club Service: Jeanette Rich Community Service: Peter Manuel Youth Service: Colin Francis